c-Mr Taylor (No 10) for the time being: I know of the Office for the time being: I know of the office of the offic The fco are chasing.

Any comments please

mighael Carol Bowelery. The copies of all CHOCKS which are sent to No to are hung in the near corridor rand should remain more of least for The time being , I know of no 'spares anywhere

London SW1A 2AH

C. ST Bounders

26 November 1985

c - Mr Tolylor (No 10)

M C Stark Esq Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall LONDON SWIA 2AS

CABINET OFFICE 

Dear Michael,

CHOGM: COMMEMORATIVE PHOTOGRAPHS

- As is usual after CHOGMs, a copy of the commemorative photograph of all the assembled Heads of Delegations in Nassau is being sent to the Prime Minister by the Bahamian authorities via the Commonwealth Secretariat.
- I do not know where such photographs of previous CHOGMs are displayed (if at all), and suspect that it may be difficult to find space for them in No 10 or the Cabinet Office. If that is the case I would like to ask that consideration be given to CCD being the official repository for them. We have a lot of bare wall space in our offices which would be a suitable place to display the photographs. We already have a few, beginning with the Prime Ministers' meeting in London in April 1946, but none since the London meeting of June 1977.
- If you think this might be appropriate, I should be grateful for your good offices in getting hold of any photographs of previous meetings that might still be available. If it is not thought appropriate for CCD to be the formal custodian, then I wonder if there are by chance any unwanted duplicates of photographs of past CHOGMs in the Cabinet Office or No 10 which could still be displayed in CCD for the interest of the department's staff and visitors?

D F B Le Breton Commonwealth Co-ordination Department